
 
MINUTES 

 
HOUSE APPROPRIATIONS SUBCOMMITTEE ON 

HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES 
DATE:  Wednesday, February 28, 2018 

 
Call to Order 
Representative Edward Canfield, Chair, called the meeting to order at 12:00 p.m. 
 
Attendance 
Members Present:  Representatives Canfield, Allor, Bizon, Inman, LaSata, Whiteford, 
Yaroch, Faris, Kosowski, Santana, and Yanez.  No members were absent. 
 
Approval of Minutes 
Representative Yaroch made a motion to approve the minutes of the February 22, 2018 
Subcommittee meeting.  There being no objection, the minutes were adopted. 
 
DHHS Presentations on Aging and Adult Services, Health Policy, and Population Health 
Mr. Richard Kline, Senior Deputy Director of the Aging and Adult Services Agency for 
the Department of Health and Human Services (DHHS), gave a presentation on the 
Fiscal Year 2018-19 Executive Budget Recommendation for the Aging and Adult 
Services Agency. 
 
Mr. Matt Lori, Senior Deputy Director of the Policy, Planning and Legislative Services 
Administration for DHHS, gave a presentation on the FY 2018-19 Executive Budget 
Recommendation for the Policy, Planning, and Legislative Services Administration. 
 
Ms. Susan Moran, Senior Deputy Director of the Population Health Administration for 
DHHS, gave a presentation on the FY 2018-19 Executive Budget Recommendation for 
the Population Health Administration, with the assistance of Dr. Eden Wells, Chief 
Medical Executive for DHHS. 
 
Ms. Farah Hanley, Senior Deputy Director of Financial Operations Administration for 
DHHS, assisted in the presentations. 
 
Mr. Kline, Mr. Lori, Ms. Moran, Dr. Wells, Ms. Beth Nagel, and Ms. Hanley provided 
written testimony and responded to questions from Subcommittee members.  The 
Department agreed to discuss further and/or provide the following information: 

 Statistics on the benefits of the Creating Confident Caregivers training program 
 Pattern-based maps from today’s presentations, not color-based 
 Number of persons in Michigan age 85 and older 
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 Summary of factors causing homelessness in Michigan 
 Health professional shortage areas in Michigan by county/region 
 Total health care providers participating annually under state and federal loan 

repayment programs, and breakdown by provider type 
 For Northern Michigan and Upper Peninsula - relationship of nursing personnel 

shortage to lack of local Nursing Bachelor of Science (BSN) programs available 
 Eligibility to participate as a provider of Medicaid Maternal Infant Health Program 

(MIHP) 
 Scientific evidence supporting continuation of infant breastfeeding for families 

residing in areas with polyfluoroalkyl or perfluoroalkyl (PFAS) contamination 
 
Public Testimony 
The following individuals testified before the Subcommittee: 

1. Amy Fuller, Senior Volunteer Programs 
2. Brandi Knivila, Senior Volunteer Programs 
3. Nancy Bryant, Senior Volunteer Programs 
4. Lee Sansote, Senior Volunteer Programs 
5. Jim McGuire, Silver Key Coalition 
6. Christine Vanlandingham, Silver Key Coalition 
7. Pam Niebrzydowski,  Michigan Senior Advocate Council 
8. Lisa Widemar, Silver Key Coalition 
9. Jennifer Howard, Alzheimer’s Association 

 
The following individuals provided written testimony to the Subcommittee: 

10. Lisa Dedden Cooper and Melissa Seifert, AARP Michigan, Silver Key Coalition 
11. Gilda Jacobs and Emily Schwarzkopf, Michigan League for Public Policy 
12. Elizabeth Kelly, HOPE Shelters 
13. Tamara Gaines and Elizabeth Moon Carter, Salvation Army 

 
Adjournment 
There being no further business before the Subcommittee, the meeting was adjourned 
by Chair Canfield at 1:28 p.m. 
 


